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Welcome 

July and August both owe their names to ancient 
Romans: the first to the great (in historical terms) 
Julius Caesar and the second to his grandnephew 
Augustus. In Latin, Augustus means venerable 
which in turn means honoured. It also means 
consecrated which in turn means a place declared 
holy. So I feel honoured in bringing to you this holy 
place, and by that I mean the August newsletter. 

This Month’s Joke    

First a gag: 

The day after Christmas, I had a guy knock on my 
door, trying to preach to me about Jesus, saying 
how I should repent for my sins. 

My 10-year-old son was still excited and ran to the 
door shouting "Santa Claus came to my house!" 

The man looked at me and said "Isn't he a bit old 
to believe that there's an invisible man in the sky, 
watching everything you do, judging whether 
you're good or bad?" 

I looked at him and asked "Sorry, which church 
were you from again?" 

~~~~~ 

And a Jesus & Mo. (I know we had one last month 
but I thought this one was particularly funny) 

 

(Courtesy of jesusandmo.net). 

~~~~~ 

Atheist or Agnostic? 
I believe there is no God and that makes me an 
atheist. You might ask how I can be so certain that 
there is no God. Well let me say to you that every 
year in Spring I rake away all the remaining debris 
of winter from my lawn: leaves, twigs, etc. Then I 

plant grass seeds on the bald patches at the back 
of the lawn near the wall. Some weeks after with a 
good wetting from the British weather, I notice 
that the seeds have become grass.  But then as the 
year progresses into summer, the grass starts to 
disappear. My neighbour says the same thing 
happens with his lawn and that it is due to a little 
animal called a Flummoc that lives just beneath 
the surface of the earth which pulls the grass down 
from its roots and eats it. I’ve spoken to other 
people nearby who confirm the existence of this 
animal. None of them have ever seen it but there 
are reports of other people in the neighbourhood 
that have. Scientists dispute the existence of the 
animal and say that the disappearance of the grass 
is most likely caused by nearby trees (beyond the 
wall) removing moisture from the soil thus 
preventing the grass from flourishing in the 
warmer and drier summer weather.    

Now I’ll confess none of that is true, I just made it 
up. But the fact remains that if someone had asked 
me what I thought the cause of my grass 
disappearance was, and in response I gave them 
the story of the Flummoc above, they might well 
question the credibility of the existence of said 
Flummoc. And they would be right to do so. In fact 
if I were in their shoes I would go as far as to say I 
was certain that no such animal existed. Why? 
Because there was no evidence to support the 
existence of the Flummoc and there was a good 
rational reason to explain the disappearance of the 

Next Meeting –12th August 
Discussion: In 2115, what will our 
descendants condemn as our greatest 
moral failings? 

As usual in August, we do not have a speaker 
this month. Instead we will be discussing this 
topic which will be introduced by John Coss. 
For some useful introductory reading, see this 
article which concludes with four suggested 
responses to the question. The authors then 
turn the question round and ask what will our 
great-grandchildren admire us for? 

Note: this month’s meeting is in room G3. 

Contributions 

We need to meet the cost of room hire and 
providing refreshments out of the collection at 
meetings. So we ask for contributions as follows, 
except at the first meeting attended:  members 
£2.50, students £1 and non-members £3.50.  In 
addition, tea or coffee and a biscuit is available 
for £1.50. 

http://aeon.co/magazine/philosophy/what-will-morality-look-like-100-years-hence/
http://aeon.co/magazine/philosophy/what-will-morality-look-like-100-years-hence/
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grass. Could I have absolute certainty about that? 
Well beyond all reasonable doubt – yes.   

And for me the same goes for other beings like 
fairies, leprechauns, demons and spirits for which 
there is only anecdotal evidence. Likewise gods. 
The reported existence of God is only that – 
reported! So that’s why I call myself an atheist and 
not an agnostic. If I were agnostic about God, then 
I’d have to confess to being agnostic about fairies, 
leprechauns et al, which I’m very clearly not. 

So what are you an atheist or flummoxed? 

Humanism in Action  

Greater Manchester Hub Conference of R.E. 
teachers, June 20th 

This annual event, attended by over 100 R.E. 
teachers in Greater Manchester, is our opportunity 
to persuade teachers of the value of including a 
non-religious perspective in their teaching - and to 
get them to sign up to invite us to visit their 
schools to make Humanist inputs. We have had a 
stall at each of the three Conferences held so far, 
as do many faith groups. Last year we collected 
invitations to visit 15 schools: this year, after 
dedicated canvassing by our team - Mike Battman, 
Rob Grinter, David Milne and Richard Sandover – 
we have 35 interested schools! All have been 
contacted, and together with re-invitations from 
several schools visited last year we hope to 
introduce Humanism to up to 900 young people in 
schools in the next academic year. 

To meet this demand we have put together a team 
of eight GMH members either experienced or 
interested in providing inputs into school teaching 
programmes, six with varying degrees of 
experience and two whom we hope to support 
through a programme of mentoring and 
‘shadowing’. All have applied to take part in a 
British Humanist Association training day later this 
year to be recognised as qualified Humanist school 
volunteers. 

Help Wanted  
The GMH committee are still looking for help with 
our Website redesign and ongoing maintenance. 
For the redesign we are prepared to pay up to 
£500, but would want the regular upkeep to be 
done on a voluntary basis. This should require only 
an hour or so a month also.  

If you would like to put yourself forward for this 
role please get in touch via email to -  

newsletter_editor@gmh.humanist.org.uk  

~~~~~ 

I am pleased to say that since last month’s appeal 
for help, three of our members kindly offered to 
take on the role of Membership Secretary. Mike 
Battman was the first to volunteer, so I have 
gratefully accepted his offer.    

Meetings  

Last GMH Meeting  

Talk and interactive workshop on Amnesty – Anne 
Walker 

Below is a brief summary of the talk Anne gave to 
the meeting last month: 

Anne is a voluntary member of Amnesty and as 
such confesses to not being a specialist in human 
rights law. Her main involvement is in the Amnesty 
Trainers Network where she helps develop 
material for local campaigns for Amnesty 
International UK (AIUK). 

Amnesty is based in London and has 5 hubs 
globally. Its vision: ‘is of a world in which every 
person enjoys all of the human rights enshrined in 
the Universal Declaration of Human Rights (UDHR) 
and other international human rights instruments’. 

Although it started out as an organisation 
supporting prisoners of conscience, its mission 
now is: ‘To undertake research and action focused 
on preventing and ending grave abuses of these 
rights’. 

The Manchester branch of AIUK to which Anne 
belongs has 4 campaigns underway currently: 

1. Stop Torture Campaign which is focused 
on 5 countries: Nigeria, Mexico, Morocco, 
Uzbekistan and the Philippines. 

2. Save the Human Rights Act 
3. Country Specific Campaigns in: 

¶ Burma 

¶ Southern Africa 

¶ Countries in South America (esp. 
Venezuela) 

4. My Body My Rights 

¶ The My Body My Rights campaign 
comes from the belief that ‘sexual 
and reproductive rights are human 
rights that belong to us all’. 
Furthermore they entitle us to: 

¶ Make decisions about our own 
health, body, sexual life and identity 
without fear of coercion or 
criminalisation 

¶ Seek and receive information about 
sexuality and reproduction, and 
access related health services and 
contraception 
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¶ Choose our intimate partner and 
whether and when to marry 

¶ Decide what type of family to create 

¶ Live free from discrimination, 
coercion, violence, including rape and 
other sexual violence, female genital 
mutilation, forced pregnancy, forced 
abortion, forced sterilisation and 
forced marriage 

It is noteworthy that the UDHR does not cover 
sexual and reproductive rights (SRR) and does not 
apply to the unborn child. However some 
international human rights law does now cover 
SRR and has made recommendations to states to 
adopt it.  

In Latin America in places where there is no access 
to contraception and no sex education there is the 
highest rate of teen pregnancy. And where there is 
additionally a total abortion ban 57% of teen 
deaths in pregnancy are due to suicide.  

Some of the reasons given for not allowing or 
providing contraception are: 

¶ Suspicion – belief that it has another 
purpose 

¶ Trust – some men believe it leads their 
women to infidelity 

¶ Tradition – large families are seen as a 
good thing 

¶ Affordability – it has to be paid for and 
women are afraid to ask their husbands 
for the money 

Campaigns in support of SRR are underway in:  

¶ Burkina Faso – to promote access to 
affordable contraception 

¶ Nepal – to prevent uterine prolapsed due 
to women being put to work very soon 
after pregnancy 

¶ Maghreb – where rape victims are forced 
to marry their rapists. This has its 
foundations in old French law that was 
only repealed in France in 1994. Morocco 
has changed its law but Algeria and 
Tunisia still have it. 

¶ El Salvador – to end a total ban on 
abortion.  Anne gave an example of a 
pregnant woman for whom after 3 scans 
it was shown that the foetus had brain 
damage but an abortion was denied. An 
international campaign forced the 
government to allow an intervention, but 
they delayed till much later so that it 
could be classed as induced labour.  In 
another case a doctor was given a prison 

sentence for carrying out an abortion 
which was in fact a miscarriage. 

Anne also mentioned the law in Ireland where in 
both the Republic of Ireland and Northern Ireland 
abortion is illegal except in limited circumstances. 
The maximum sentence for carrying out an 
abortion in N. Ireland is life and in the Republic it’s 
14 years.   

This was an interactive presentation whereby 
audience members were allocated into groups and 
asked to present back their own views regarding 
the issues of women’s rights and what could be 
done about them. It generated a lot of lively 
discussion within and amongst the groups all of 
whom seemed appreciative of the opprortiunity to 
participate.  

~~~~~ 

If you’re supportive of Amnesty’s campaigns, there 
are a couple of online petitions that you might be 
interested in: 

Save the Human Rights Act 

http://www.amnesty.org.uk/issues/Human-Rights-
Act  

Abortion Law Reform - Republic of Ireland  

http://www.amnesty.org.uk/issues/Sexual-and-
reproductive-rights  

Upcoming Meetings at FMH 

Sep9
th

 The Right to Free speech versus The Right to 
Insult – Anjum Anwar (originally scheduled 
for March) 

Oct 14
th

   Manchester History with particular 
reference to religion, free speech - Dr.  Eve 
Garrard                                                         

Humanist Discussion Group  

The Humanist Discussion Group meets on the third 
Thursday of the month. All are welcome; we meet 
at 8.15pm at The Waterhouse, 67-71 Princess 
Street, Manchester, M2 4EG. We are not booking a 
particular room but will aim to meet in a room at 
the far end of the building from Princess Street.  

A separate Discussion Group mailing will be issued 
a week before the next meeting including a write-
up of the last meeting and an overview of the topic 
for the next. Due to holidays the next meeting will 
be in September. 

http://www.amnesty.org.uk/issues/Human-Rights-Act
http://www.amnesty.org.uk/issues/Human-Rights-Act
http://www.amnesty.org.uk/issues/Sexual-and-reproductive-rights
http://www.amnesty.org.uk/issues/Sexual-and-reproductive-rights
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Exploring Humanism – Introductory Course 

The next presentation starts in October and will 
run on consecutive Mondays from 5

th
 October to 

16
th

 November.  

The cost will be £20, reduced to £17 for bookings 
received by 7

th
 September. 

For details of how to enrol please go to –  

http://gmh.humanist.org.uk/wp-
content/uploads/2009/08/Exploring-Humanism-
2015-booking-form.docx  

Stockport Group Meetings 

The group meets on the third Wednesday of the 
month at 7.15pm for 7.30pm, currently in the back 
room at the Boar’s Head, 2 Vernon Street, SK1 1TY 
(near the Market Place). They also have regular 
social meetings on a Wednesday afternoon at 
Rhode Island Coffee Bar, 2 Little Underbank, 
Stockport, SK1 1JT (upstairs).  

For precise details of upcoming meetings and 
socials please refer to the GMH Meetup - 
http://www.meetup.com/Greater-Manchester-
Humanists  

Greater Manchester Humanist Choir  

OK, you like singing. You’d love to sing in a choir 
but you’re not sure about your ability. Well don’t 
worry, everyone is welcome. So go on give it a go. 
What is there to lose? 

For details of rehearsals, venues and performances 
please visit the Meetup page here – 
http://www.meetup.com/GreaterManchesterHum
anistChoir/ 

Other Meetings and Events of Interest 

Below are a few other meetings which you may 
find of interest: 

Uganda Humanist Schools Trust - Invitation to 
meet the Humanist School Directors 

Wednesday, 13th October, 2014, 12.00-4pm at 
Crewe Arms Hotel, Nantwich Road, Crewe, 
Cheshire, CW2 6DN. 

We invite UHST supporters to meet the Humanist 
School Directors: Peter Kisirinya (Isaac Newton 
Schools), Moses Kamya (Mustard Seed School) and 
Robert Bwambale (Kasese Humanist Primary 
School). 

Programme 

12.00 Welcome and introductions 

1.00 Hot and cold buffet lunch 

2.00 Question and answer in groups with each 
school Director 

3.00 Refreshments followed by questions and 
final presentation. 

4 pm  Close 

We need to make a charge for the event of £25 
per head. This covers the cost of a hot and cold 
buffet lunch, refreshments, room hire, and any 
surplus will contribute towards the travel and 
subsistence costs of the school Directors.  

For further information please: 

Email: stevehurd@uhst.org  or Telephone 01782 
750338  

Links  
Here are a few links I think you might find 
interesting: 

Black Non Believers Inc - 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9FvntsUTt50  

Freethought for the day - 
http://ffrf.org/news/day 

A seminary professor loses faith - 
http://chronicle.com/article/Losing-Faith-in-
Religious/231359/  

Hierarchy of Religious Beliefs –  
http://www.patheos.com/blogs/friendlyatheist/20
15/06/20/the-hierarchy-of-religious-beliefs/  

This is how I lost my (Jewish) faith –  
http://www.salon.com/2015/06/14/this_is_how_i
_lost_my_faith_science_helped_yes_but_finally_i_
accepted_the_holy_texts_were_written_by_man/    

Membership  
News: our Meetup Group now stands at 243 as at 

29/8/15; also our Facebook Group now has 
476 members. 

As noted in the report on the AGM, subscriptions 
for 2015/16 are unchanged at £15 waged; £10 
unwaged.  

If you are a member paying your subscription by 
standing order: there is nothing you need do. 

For others who were members on 31 March 2012: 
your subscription for 2015/16 is now due and can 
be paid in cash at a meeting or by cheque made 
out to Greater Manchester Humanists and sent to 
the Secretary at 1 St Aldates, Stockport, SK6 3DU. 
Alternatively, you are invited to take out a 
standing order, which nearly half our members in 
this group now do. A payment date in May is fine 

http://gmh.humanist.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2009/08/Exploring-Humanism-2015-booking-form.docx
http://gmh.humanist.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2009/08/Exploring-Humanism-2015-booking-form.docx
http://gmh.humanist.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2009/08/Exploring-Humanism-2015-booking-form.docx
http://www.meetup.com/Greater-Manchester-Humanists
http://www.meetup.com/Greater-Manchester-Humanists
http://www.meetup.com/GreaterManchesterHumanistChoir/
http://www.meetup.com/GreaterManchesterHumanistChoir/
mailto:stevehurd@uhst.org
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9FvntsUTt50
http://ffrf.org/news/day
http://chronicle.com/article/Losing-Faith-in-Religious/231359/
http://chronicle.com/article/Losing-Faith-in-Religious/231359/
http://www.patheos.com/blogs/friendlyatheist/2015/06/20/the-hierarchy-of-religious-beliefs/
http://www.patheos.com/blogs/friendlyatheist/2015/06/20/the-hierarchy-of-religious-beliefs/
http://www.salon.com/2015/06/14/this_is_how_i_lost_my_faith_science_helped_yes_but_finally_i_accepted_the_holy_texts_were_written_by_man/
http://www.salon.com/2015/06/14/this_is_how_i_lost_my_faith_science_helped_yes_but_finally_i_accepted_the_holy_texts_were_written_by_man/
http://www.salon.com/2015/06/14/this_is_how_i_lost_my_faith_science_helped_yes_but_finally_i_accepted_the_holy_texts_were_written_by_man/
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and will simplify matters if subscription rates are 
changed. Please let us know if you do this. 

For others who joined GMH on or after 1 April 
2012: your subscription for 2015/16 will become 
due on the anniversary of your date of joining. We 
will send you a reminder closer to the due date.  

For those who are not currently a member:  
please consider becoming a member – or rejoining 
us if you have previously been a member. We rely 
on subscriptions to support our activities to further 
Humanism in Greater Manchester.  You can 
download our brochure which includes a 
membership application form from 
http://gmh.humanist.org.uk/home/contact-us/ .   

We now offer 18 months membership for your 
initial subscription if you take out a standing order. 
To take up this offer, please complete the 
membership application and the standing order 
form which can be downloaded from the same 
link, and return them both to us with your cheque 
for your first subscription (plus any additional 
donation). The date of the first payment under 
your standing order should be 18 months after the 
date on which you complete the membership 
application form. 

Keep In Touch 
For more about what’s going on at GMH check out 
some of the links below. 

 http://www.meetup.com/Greater-Manchester-
Humanists  

 
https://www.facebook.com/GreaterManchesterHuma
nists  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/5231173231/  

 

gmhumanists.blogspot.co.uk 

@gmhumanists  

  

http://gmh.humanist.org.uk/  

Feedback  
If you would like to comment on this newsletter or 
send in suggestions for future content (jokes, 
articles, links, book reviews or whatever) please 
email the editor at: 
newsletter_editor@gmh.humanist.org.uk 

 

Graham Connell ð Editor and Chair of GMH 

 

http://gmh.humanist.org.uk/home/contact-us/
http://www.meetup.com/Greater-Manchester-Humanists
http://www.meetup.com/Greater-Manchester-Humanists
https://www.facebook.com/GreaterManchesterHumanists
https://www.facebook.com/GreaterManchesterHumanists
https://www.facebook.com/groups/5231173231/
file:///C:/Users/Goldcrest%20Laptop/Documents/Humanism/Newsletter/gmhumanists.blogspot.co.uk
http://gmh.humanist.org.uk/

